Mr. Gus A. Beauchamp. Holton, Eansas.

Dear Mr. Beauchamp:

I beg your pardon for the delay in replying to your kind note of January 28th. As you know, we have been out of town much of late on basketball trips.

Thank you for your good wishes for Bob's welfare. He is doing nicely, and was elected president of his freshman medical class at Pennsylvania. My older son, Milton, is graduating in the Law School this spring, and he also is president of his class.

The next time I come through Holton I will not fail to stop for a chat with you.

With kindest regards, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA:AH